Wynoochee Wildwood Monthly Newsletter- September 3rd, 2019

The WWP Board of Directors has made the decision to deliver a monthly newsletter to the members to keep everyone up to date with the happenings at the park. It is our hope this will keep you all informed and aware of what has been occurring within the park and future happenings/ events.

- Wynoochee Wildwood gear is available at the store. We have hoodies and shirts for both adults & children. Also, zip ups & ladies' tanks for adults. Order forms are available if you want a different color or a size not in stock.
- We will be holding a "Garage Sale" at our <u>September 7th, @ 12 pm</u> member meeting. There will be surplus items the park no longer uses/ needs and items donated from members.
- We are actively looking for a new set of caretakers. Jacob has resigned from the park. Please help spread the word or send any great candidates our way! Please be patient during this transition time as we are short staffed until the position is filled.
- Please add yourself to the Facebook Member Only Page for Wynoochee Wildwood. It is called "Wynoochee Wildwood OFFICIAL Member Page". You will be asked to provide verification of lot ownership (lot number).
- We need a new fridge for the lodge. If you have a fridge in good working condition, please let one of the board members know.
- New swings, disc swing and a climbing rope have been added to the little park's swing set. These were donated by a member of the park- Thank you!
- The heat pump at the pool needs to be repaired/ replaced. We are experiencing a lot of heat loss with the pool.
- The Pool will be closed for the fall/ winter seasons starting September 16th.
- Labor Day festivities were great! The bounce houses were a huge hit. Breakfast was delicious as usual, same with the pies for sale. Bingo was fun for everyone & the movies played in the park were great choices.
- The picnic tables at the big park have been vandalized. We are working to get these fixed, as time allows. Please report any vandalism or any other suspicious activity to the caretakers.

REMINDERS:

1) Members are responsible for letting any vendors in and out of the park, this includes people delivering firewood. You must escort them in and out of the park. 2) The beach access point where the sinkhole was caused by the river undercutting the bank is closed until further notice. This is to keep you safe. We do not have a timeline as to when it will reopen.

We want to highlight the following issues we have been addressing the past month. By doing so, we are hoping we can prevent future incidents from happening, get more members to report the issues they see, and for the members to see the WWP board is doing their part to make sure the park is safe, and people are following the rules. These issues have been addressed and we have issued fines, suspensions, letters and/or warnings for these incidents.

- The quads/ golf cart rules are STILL being disregarded. There are LOTS of reports of quads/ golf carts speeding & riding through areas where they are not allowed. Please be respectful of the park and members by following the quad rules and speed limit set for everyone's safety. Multiple letters are going out every week for these instances. Please help us by making sure your children/ guests know the quad & golf-cart rules.
- Complaints of too many people being on golf carts (6-8 people at a time). We have also had golf carts with multiple kids on it have incidents where kids have fallen off the cart while it was moving.
- Loud parties until midnight or later. Please follow the quiet time hours of 10 p.m. to 9 a.m.
- Complaints of very young children (toddler- Pre-K) not being supervised around the park playgrounds/ park general area. One child couldn't remember where their lot was. Please be responsible for your children's whereabouts.

We thank you all for being members of this park that we all love. We hope by keeping the communication open among the members, we can fix the ongoing issues within the park and make it the most enjoyable place to be. – WWP Board of Directors.